
COLORADO RIVERFRONT COMMISSION 

683-4333 

 

Urban Trails Committee 

 

Minutes 

November 10, 2009  

 

Called to Order 

 

Meeting was called to order at 5:30pm by co-chair, Julie Sabin.  Those present from the 

Committee were: 

 

 Paul Darr   Julie Sabin  Elizabeth Collins Jocelyn Mullen  

Mark Williams Jennifer Moore Keith Dickerson 

   

Also present were Shawn Cooper, Christina Stark and Michele Rohrbach. 

 

Approval of Minutes – Keith/Jocelyn.  Motion passed. 

 

Announcements – Joe to attend RFC meeting on 11/17.  RFC office closed on 11/11. 

 

Old Business – Signage:  Jennifer and Julie talked about what was discussed at last meeting.  

Julie talked about conversation with John Gormley and what he said and what group needs to do 

and who to contact. 

 

Bike Racks – Julie and Jennifer walked Main Street to count bike racks.  Shawn said the Main 

Street revamp includes bike racks.  Shawn will bring master plan and picture of racks to January 

meeting.  Discussed letter to City Market regarding moving bike rack away from walk.  Jennifer 

will draft letter and email to Michele to pass onto members.  Talked about “art” design racks.  

Julie suggested a letter to the DDA regarding “art” design racks.  Chris Brown has said he could 

provide racks if requested.  Jocelyn will talk to Chris before letter is drafted to DDA. 

 

Julie passed around “Trends and Lessons emerge from review of Fort Collins bike, car crashes”.  

She asked if Grand Junction has anything like this – Jody has this info.  Michele will email Jody 

to ask her to bring info to next meeting. 

 

Grand Valley Bikes – Working on structure (looking at own non-profit or being a local chapter 

of another non-profit bicycle group).  Meet on the 1
st
 and 3

rd
 Tuesday of each month.  First of 

March will hold fundraising event at KAFM.  Jocelyn had asked Biz to put together action plan.  

Need comprehensive plan info (plans are very general).  She has meeting with Martha of Go 

Boulder. 

 

GVRTC – Julie called Ken Simms.  Tuesday’s meeting is on scope of 2030 Plan.  Hope to have 

consultant picked by February.   

 

She also talked about video Shawn sent out.  Suggested everyone go take a look. 

 



LNTF – Shawn said construction is underway.  Two bridges going in.  Hope to see concrete on 

the ground Thursday or Friday, Monday at the latest.  Thinks can be done by end of the year. 

 

Jocelyn asked about the problems with concrete unevenness.  Shawn explained the policy and 

what is done. 

 

RFC – Mark updated the group on RFC meeting.  Discussed budget issues and speakers bureau.  

Talked about Bennett’s trip and photos. 

 

There was no further old business. 

 

New Business – December meeting is canceled.  There was no further new business. 

 

Public Comment – Julie asked Christina about her interests.  She commutes to work via her 

bike and is interested in biking issues. 

 

Biz talked about plan review.  Wasn’t sure how to respond. 

 

Jennifer talked about “junk ride” on last Thursday night.  Ride was well attended.  Mesa State 

has asked group to come speak. 

 

Julie talked about Ron Arnett’s passing.  32 ½ Road will be getting bike/pedestrian trail – going 

out to bid. 

 

Adjournment:  Meeting adjourned at 6:40pm. 


